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Work Savers » TURFCO
Pro Lite
SO D  C U TTER

Cut circles in minutes 
Sculpt flowerbeds

Model 85507

• 5 hp B&S l/C  engine
• 12" cutting width

$ 2 5 4 9 ® ®

Edge-R-Rite*
Edge sand traps — flower beds — tree rings 

Remove drainage problems in minutes 
4-blade options for all your needs

Model 85302
• 3 hp B&S l/C  engine with traction kit

$1 299® ®

Michigan’s Largest Lawn, Snow & Outdoor Power Equipment Dealer

Utica
46061 Van Dyke 

1/2 Mile North of M-59
810-731-7240

Since 1945

Best Price 
Best Service 

Best Selection

Farmjngton Hills
39050 Grand River 
East of Haggerty

810-471-3050

HOURS: Monday & Thursday 8:30-8:00 • T-W -F 8:30-5:30 • Saturday 9:00-4:00
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L E G A C Y

Backed Up With 30 
Years of Experience.

In the past, golf course 
superintendents generally got 
two bids when replacing an 
irrigation system. But now 
there's a new option. Legacy, 
with three decades of experi­
ence. Legacy has brought 
together the world leader in 
gear-drive technology and the 
leader in control systems and 
valves. This combined track 
record is unsurpassed for 
quality products and 
experience.

Century -
Your Link to Legacy

Whether you're replacing 
just one head, an entire 
system or planning a new 
course, call a Century golf 
professional. With more than 
30 years of experience and 
an impressive list of satisfied 
customers, Century can show 
you the advantages of a third 
option. With Legacy.

800-347-4272
http://www.Rainaid.com

I  Ce n t u r y  R a in  A id  I

LEGACY

N o W l t t i r e ' s  A
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on par president

Thank God it’s Friday. Thank heaven for little girls. Thank 
God for Assistant Golf Course Superintendents. What...? 
Whoa...? Who the..? Yes, that’s right, I said it, I meant it.
Thank God for assistants! Who (besides my fiancee) gets to 
listen to my seemingly never ending complaints? Who 
(besides us Superintendents) gets to work long thankless 
hours? Did I say thankless? Well, shame on me! I hereby vow, 
that from this day forward, I will do my best to... Now wait a 

minute! My fiancee hasn’t even gotten me to say those words yet!
But seriously people, think for a moment about how important a role Assistant 

Superintendents play in your day-to-day operation. If I was a betting man, I’d 
wager it is more than just important, it is huge! These individuals are, for the 
most part, in a training position, striving to become head Superintendents 
themselves one day. All the while learning all they can about our profession, 
and they’re making you look good at the same time.

So, I propose, show them your gratitude by assisting them to learn even 
more. Bring him or her along to as many association meetings as possible. Or, 
send him or her in your place if you are unable to attend. We need involvement 
on all levels to strengthen the quality and the usefulness of our monthly 
meetings. We need to set an example for them on the importance of 
involvement and of "giving back" to our profession in order to improve ourselves 
as well as our association.

Sometimes a fresh viewpoint is all that is needed to get things rolling. I feel 
that we need to tap into the minds of Assistant Superintendents to get a feel for 
the direction we should be head-ing in. We should allow them some input to 
insure that we are doing everything possible for their benefit, we have nothing 
to lose and everything to gain, in my eyes. Their involvement could possibly 
give us all a "kick in the pants" to express our views and to speak up and be a 
vocal part of discussions at our meetings. This could possibly guide us to step 
out of the background and into the limelight in our daily life on the job as well.

Hello...? Did I get your attention? Yes, I’m speaking to you... you hard 
working Assistant Superintendents. If you agree with me in the least way, do 
something about it! Ask to attend our monthly meetings. Inquire about serving 
on one or more of our committees. We want YOU! There is a wealth of 
knowledge and opportunity just waiting for you to utilize. Committee chairmen 
are listed in your roster book. Take some time to investigate and don’t hesitate 
to call and inquire. The future you save may be your own.

REMEMBER: T.G.F.A.S. Thank God for Assistant Superintendents.

Paul Dushane
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NJK Associates, Inc,
Water Management Systems

Specialists in Irrigation and 
Dewatering Pump Stations

♦  Prefabricated Pump Stations
200 GPM To 2000 GPM Skid Mount 
Stations.
Centrifugal, Vertical Turbine, VFD & 
Remote Monitor / Control Options 
Available.

♦ Application Engineered Pump 
Stations

Engineered Pump Stations Unique To 
Your Site Location & Application Needs. 
Wetwells - Intake Systems - Structures - 
Electrical Services

Retrofit o f Existing Pump Stations
Incorporation Of Existing Equipment Into 
Pump Station Design For Maximum 
Economical Benefit.

♦ 24 Hour Emergency Pump Station 
Service

Around The Clock Service On Any Type 
Of Pump Station.
Temporary Pumping Equipment 
Rentals.
Emergency Retrofits

5476 Dixie Highway, Waterford, MI. 48329

Phone: (810) 623-2783 
Fax: (810) 623-7688

Pete: Hi, Kate. Say, I hear that our association gives out
an award to the superintendent who writes the 
best article for our Patch of Green.

Kate: That’s right, Pete! The John Walter Award is given
out annually, providing that superintendents submit 
articles for our publication.

Pete: You mean there are years when no articles are
submitted?

Kate: Unfortunately, that is correct. I know that you guys
are really busy, but I’m sure you all have a great 
deal of knowledge to share. Our publication would 
be greatly improved if more superintendents 
contributed to it.

Pete: Yeh, I sure do agree with that.

Kate: Well Pete, please give it some thought. Maybe you
can motivate yourself to write about some of your 
experiences as a golf course manager. You could 
help advance your profession, and who knows, 
maybe even win the John Walter Award.

Pete: I’ll give it some serious consideration, Kate.
Thanks for the information.

Note: The John Walter Award is presented in the 
beginning of the year for previous year articles. A 
nice plaque and a $100 stipend is presented to the 
award winner. Call Kate Mason for more 
information.

M  SHORE CONTROL ^

BRIDGES • DAMS • BOARDWALKS
SEAWALLS -  Steel • Wood 

PVC C LOC 
Boulders

Complete Jobs or Products Only 
FREE QUOTES - (810) 887-7855
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Mem ber Focus
by Mike Jones

When one arrives at Oakland Hills Country Club you 
know you are at one of the country’s top golf clubs. With its 
rolling hills and intimidating greens there is no better test of 
golf. There is also no better test of growing grass than that 
of our country’s premier golf tournament, the "11.S. Open". 
Steve Glossinger, the Golf Course Superintendent and a 
CGCS, is experiencing something many of us may have 
dreamed about and he is having fun preparing for this 
year’s Open. With just a couple weeks left before the big 
week for the country, he is calm, organized, and actually 
has thoughts about how he will have the course ready for 
h is  m e m b e r s ’ 
invitational. It is 
evident, from the 
organization of the 
maintenance facility 
to  t h e  q u i e t  
confidence that his 
staff has in him, that 
he will accomplish 
what he desires.

Steve has been a 
g o l f  c o u r s e  
superintendent for 21 
years. He became a 
superintendent at the

young age of 21 for Signal Point Club in Niles, Michigan. 
He remained there for 11 years. He then had a one-year 
stint at Battle Creek Country Club before he had the 
opportunity to work for Point O’Woods Golf & Country Club 
for seven years. He has now spent the last two years at 
Oakland Hills Country Club. With all of this experience, 
Steve is ready for the U.S. Open. "Preparing for the U.S. 
Open has been similar, yet bigger and longer than that of 
the Western Amateur, which I hosted at Point O’Woods", 
comments Steve.

Steve is also proud of his family, his wife Jackie and
their three children Aaron, 
Jill, and Jodi. Steve 
enjoys playing golf, as 
well as reading about golf 
and its history. He has a 
large book collection on 
golf course architecture 
and history and continues 
to add to it.

He will have to add 
the one about him and 
the Oakland Hills 1996 
U.S. Open to his 
collection.

POWER WASHING EQUIPMENT
Factory Authorized Sales & Regional Service 
Center For:

“Where The Professionals Buy”
1 - 8 0 0 - 7 8 8 - 2 5 0 3

PARTS /  SERVICE FOR ALL BRANDS
• Steam Cleaners • Hot Pressure Washers
• ALL ELECTRIC Pressure Washers: Steam / Hot
• Gas / Diesel Powered Hot Pressure Washers
• Waste Water Treatment Systems
• Over 5400 Parts IN STOCK • Catalog Available

RENTALS • CHEMICALS • SALES
5420 OAKM AN BLVD. • DEARBORN, MICHIGAN 48126
(313) 581-2543 • FAX (313) 581-1458
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Special Olympic Thanks To All Who Made Donations For Auction, Raffle and Door Prizes

Bald Mountain Golf Course
Bogie Lake Golf Club
Boyne Resorts
Burning Tree Golf & CC
The Captain’s Club at Woodfield
Cattails Golf Club
Chemung Hills
Cracklewood Golf Club
Custom Clubs and Embroidery
D&C Distributors
Dunham Hills Golf Club
Elk Ridge Golf Course
Emerald Isle Ltd.
Guardian Industries 
Glacier Club

Green Oaks Golf Club 
Greystone Golf Course 
Heather Hills Golf Club 
Lakeland Hills Golf Course 
John Lindeman/Walnut Creek CC 
The Links at Pinewood 
Links at Whitmore Lake 
Line Jackson/Maple Lane GC 
Maple Lane Golf Club 
Marion Oaks Golf Club 
Masco Tech
Moravian Hills/Dan Sauer, Pro 
Nevada Bob’s 
Oak Ridge Golf Club 
Pine View Golf Course

The Pistons 
Plum Brook Golf Club 
Polo Fields Golf & CC 
Riverview Highlands GC 
Salt River Golf Club 
Scalawags Country Club 
Southgate Golf Course 
Special Olympics 
Stan’s Dugout 
Turf Chemicals, Inc.
Twin Lakes Golf Club 
White Pine National Golf Club 
Wolverine Golf Club

Many Thanks To Our 
1996 Tee Sponsors

Allingham Corp.
Amturf Seeds 

Arthur Hills & Associates 
Benham Chemical Corp.

Bush Brothers 
Century Rain Aid 

Club Car
Commercial Turf Equipment L.L.C. 

Conroy/Dewling Associates Inc. 
D & C  Distributors 

Dozer Construction 
Emerald Isle Ltd.

Entech
Green & Grow/Blue Chip 

Lesco Inc.
Marc Dutton Irrigation 

McGuire Sales Co.
Miller Engineers

Munn Ford Tractor & Equipment Inc. 
Osburn Industries Inc.

Brad Paddison-Sand Sales Co. 
Palace Equipment 

Silver Tree 
Spartan Distributors 

Special Touch Engraving 
Sprinkler Services Co.

Terra International 
The Davey Tree Expert Co. 

Thesier Equipment Co.
Tower Automotive 

Turf Chemicals Inc.
Turf Drain Inc.
Turfgrass, Inc.

United Horticultural Supply 
Valley Turf Inc.
W.F. Miller Co.

Weingartz
Windsor Factory Supply 

Wm. F. Sell & Son 
Zep Manufacturing

OTHER CONTRIBUTORS 
C.J. Colein & Associates 
Detroit Financial Group

K X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X
KLEINFERT1LZERS, IN C .

320 Garden Lane 
Fowlerville, Ml 48836

"pentifacx SfiecccUidtd

A The “ Natural” Organic Fertilzer Choice 
___ for Turf and Ornamentals.

NUTRIGANICS"
X  Professional use granuiar w eed and feed 

grades for lawn maintenance.

X  Professional use specialty and slow  release 
grades for g o lf courses, lawn m aintenance and 
nurseries.

X  G olf Club Green Brand: superior qua lity  
retail lawn fertilizers.

X  Kleins special hydroseed fertilizers are far 
less abrasive on equ ipm ent.

X  Custom Form ulation for special needs, soil 
test recom m endations and bids.

X  Private label packaging for retailers.

'H /tioledcUe 'P riced  •  P a c t "D e livc ri}
j&evtqe <w S t t O r d e r c

Phone Toll Free In Michigan
1 (800) 642-3172

o r (517) 223-9148

X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X *
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Special Olympics 
What A Day!

This year’s event, held May 17 at Bald Mountain Golf 
Club, raised more than $15,000.00 for the Special 
Olympics. This year 135 golfers braved the weather and 
enjoyed a great round of golf, followed by a steak dinner, 
and of course, the auction of the golf packages and 
sports memorabilia. Talking home the much coveted 
Steve Yzerman autographed jersey was Tom Gill. It was 
not easy to buy, as Paul Dushane also wanted that shirt! 
As the price climbed, the bidding narrowed to a duel 
between the two. Tom came out on top with the bid of 
$703.00! Thank you, Tom! Other hot tickets were also 
Red Wings items. An autographed Federov jersey, two 
Coffey pucks and one Yzerman puck were eagerly sold 
by auctioneer Don Fields. To top off the night, the 
Michigan Special Olympics presented the Greater Detroit 
GCSA with a lovely plaque honoring our 15 years of fund 
raising.

The committee would like to send many "thank you’s" 
for the generous contributions of our vendors, fellow 
superintendents, club officials and other businesses who 
made this year’s outing such a success. A special round 
of applause goes out to Bald Mountain Golf Club and all 
of their staff for helping to carry out this annual event.

• TEE SPONSORED BY:
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Special Olympics Outing

Thanks to The Committee From GDGCSA

Co-Chair: Ed Hock, Jr., Walnut Creek CC 
Co-Chair: Jane St. John, Heather Hills GC 

Committee: John Cooney, Gowanie GC

Dan Donohue, Detroit Financial Group 
Howard Ellis, Moravian Hills CC 
Don Fields, W.F. Miller Co.
Todd Garris, The Best Block Co. 
Tom Gill, Spartan Distributors 
Bill Hull, Twin Beach CC 
Mindy Knight, Zep Manufacturing 
Keith Richards, Turfgrass, Inc. 
Greg Seago, Copper Hills 
Tim Weathers, Theiser Equipment Co.

A Special Thanks to Those Special
Sponsors Who Hosted Special Tee Events

#4

#8

#15

#13

#14

#17

#18

Putting Green

Entech Personnel Services - 
"Longest Wiffle Drive"
United Horticultural Supply - 
"Closest-to-the-Pin"
Theiser Equipment Co. - 
"Longest Drive"
Green & Grow/Blue Chip - 
"Hit the Green"
Spartan Distributors - 
"Closest-to-the-Pin"
W.F. Miller Company - 
"Closest-to-the-Pin"
Century Rain Aid - 
"Straightest Drive"
Tower Automotive - 
"Putting Contest"

The Search is Over
Spartan Distributors - One Stop for A L L  Your Turf and Irrigation Equipment Needs

Equipment - From tee to green and elsewhere, we have all the quality equipment you need to get 
fast, professional results.

0  Knowledgable Parts Staff 
0  Award Winning Sen’ice Technicians

Irrigation - Full line supplier o f the number one name golf course irrigation - TORO k  
0  Parts and Service ^
0  I. A. Certified Designers on Staff
0  Independent Consultant and Contractor Referrals 
0  Fountain Aerators 
0  Low Voltage Landscape Lighting

For more information on our many products and call800- 822-2216
Auburn Hills, A41 *  Sparta, MI

Ask Us About the Latest Golf Equipment!
L

Spartan
Distributors TORO.
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The View From M.S.U.
Ataenius And 

Aphodius Update
Nikki Rothwell 

Department of Entomology

Introduction

Ataenius spraulus was considered an incidental pest in turfgrass prior to the 1970’s. However, in more recent years 
this insect has become a serious pest of golf courses all across the United States and some provinces of Canada (Tashiro
1987). Ataenius is a native pest whose typical Scarabaied c-shaped larva chews on the roots of turfgrass. Water stress and

grub injury to roots causes turf to die in 
small irregular patches sometimes leading 
to large dead areas. Aphodius granarius is 
very similar in behavior and appearance to 
the black turfgrass Ataenius and was often 
mistaken for the Ataenius grub. Aphodius 
was introduced from Europe and very little 
is known about this golf course pest 
(Tashiro 1987). Since these two coleopteran 
pests are relatively new, more research is 
needed to learn how to manage these 
insects on turf.

Thanks for returning my survey!

D&C DISTRIBUTORS, INC,
51000 Grand River, Wixom, MI 48393 

810-349-7779 • 1-800-888-7779 • Fax 810-349-4670

M ichigan’s Largest Stocking Dealer for R&R PRODUCTS 
YOUR ONE STOP SHOP FOR YOUR SUPPLY ITEMS: 

FLAGS - POLES - RAKES - CUPS - RICO MFG.
Excellent Quality Personalized Tube Flags

WE ALSO HANDLE

In October 1995, 250 surveys were sent 
out to public and private courses. From the 
40 respondents, 26 golf courses had 
Ataenius or Aphodius grubs. Also from the 
returned surveys, there exists a relationship 
between the rumbers of fungicide sprays 
and the populations of Ataenius or Aphodius 
grubs. It seems that as the number of 
fungicide applications increased, the grub 
populations also increased. The average 
number of fungicide sprays to fairways for 
golf courses with Ataenius or Aphodius 
grubs was 14.7+12.0, while the average 
number of sprays for golf courses with no 
Ataenius or Aphodius grubs was 11.7±7.0. 
By far the most commonly used fungicide 
for the 1995 season was chlorothalonil. This 
was followed by PCNB, propiconazole, 
iprodione and metalaxyl.

C om m ercial Turf Services
Contract Aerification Includes:

Soil Reliever Aerifier 
Terra Topper Top Dresser 
Terra Power Broom

Schedule your appointm ent early! 
1-800-231! LAWN (5296) 

1-810-858-7700 
FAX 1-810-338-0429

AaB-SORBOIL EMULSIFIER
BAYCO SUPPLIES HOLE-IN- WHITE PAINT
CLOVER LAPPING COMPOUND HOSE • 3/4* & 1*
DEDOES PARTS
DRIVING RANGE EQUIPMENT LEWIS LINE SUPPLIES 
EARTHWAY SPREADERS LIFT RAMP/WORK TABLE
FAIRWAY MARKERS MARFAX .00 LUBRICANT
FOX VALLEY MARKING PAINT PAR AIDE SUPPLIES

PLASTIC SIGNS
PLASTIC CHAIN
RAIN SUITS
RED MAX EQUIPMENT
ROPE & STAKES
ROTARY BLADE GRINDERS
ROTARY BLADES
SIMPLEX GRINDING EQUIPMENT

TEE TOWELS 
TIRE SEALANT 
TIRE
TIRE CHANGERS 
TRIMMER LINE & HEADS 
WHITE CEDAR FURNITURE 
WOODEN RAKES

CALL US TOLL FREE 8 0 0 -8 8 8 -7 7 7 9

V
WE GUARANTEE WHAT WE SELL!

Hints for superintendents

Start looking for Aphodius grubs around 
the first week in June. Cup Cutter samples 
can be taken in the fairway near the edge of 
the rough. Samples taken in the beginning 
of June will help determine when the grubs 
are active. This is necessary due to 
temperature fluctuation from year to year,
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therefore making it difficult to predict exactly when damage will occur. Threshold levels of Aphodius are 3 grubs per cup 
cutter. Less grubs require no action. However, if the grub population exceeds 3 per cup cutter, spot treatments of an 
insecticide may be desirable.

Start looking for Ataenius grubs around the first week of July. Again, cup cutter samples should be taken in the fairway 
near the edge of the rough. Threshold levels of Ataenius are 5 grubs per cup cutter. If the grub numbers exceed this 
threshold, spot treatments should be applied. Recommended insecticides for turf can be found in the Michigan State 
Extension Bulletin, E2178. Also, a Handbook of Turfqrass Insect Pests has just been released by the Entomological Society 
of America. It is available from Turfgrass inc. at 1-800 521-8873 for $30.00 per copy, plus shipping.

Your One Stop Shopping Center for 
Lawn-Grounds Maintenance, 

Landscaping Equipment
Ford Tractor and Equipment 
CZ Trailers
Stihl Chain Saw & Trimmers 
York Rakes 
Howard & Befco Tillers 
Woods Mowers 
Honda Mowers & Generators 
Brouwer Turf Rollers 
Bradco & Auburn Trenchers 
Garden Way Equipment 
Gannon Blades

John Deere Tractors 
Brillion Seeders 
Danuser Post Hole Diggers 
Befco & Lely Spreaders 
Lawnboy Mowers 
Brouwer Reel Mowers 
Brouwer Sod Cutters 
New Holland Loaders 
Land Pride Mowers 
Scag Commercial Mowers 
Honda Diesel Tractors

fCWKOUAN)

Wm. F. Sell & Son, Inc.
16555 S. Telegraph Rd. * Taylor, Ml 48180 

(313) 282-1500

Sales • Lease • Rental • Service

Summer Research

I will be continuing my research this 
summer at Cattails Golf Club of South Lyon. I 
will be performing a mowing height experiment 
as well as a fungicide spray study. I also will 
be making 20 follow up visits from the survey 
to determine the distribution of Ataenius grubs. 
These visits will also be used to compare 
fungicide applications of each course to their 
grub populations. I am excited to start this 
summer’s field season and am looking forward 
to meeting you.

Literature Cited

Tashiro, H. 1987. Turfgrass Insects of the 
United States and Canada. Cornell University 
Press,Ithaca, NY 391 pp.

TURF PROBLEMS? BLOW ’EM AWAY!
Golf greens that are tucked into the woods may be pretty to golfers, but they're a 
nightmare for superintendents. A Tempest golf 
course fan can help you manage these difficult 
environments.

■ Eliminate Stagnant Air Pockets 

- Increase ET In Shaded Areas

■ Dry Persistently Wet Soil
■ Reduce Canopy Temperature

■ Improve Air Movement Across The Turf
Only Tempest offers a complete line of golf course 
fans with gas or electric motors, portable or 
permanent mounts. All fans have a 3-year warranty.

Tem pest
CONTROLLED AIRSTREAMS

Green & Grow, Inc. ■ (810) 979-3222
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Top Ten Reasons To Try Metal Spikes
by Tom Mason

1. Comfort. No one can dispute the increased level of comfort found in wearing golf shoes without metal spikes.
2. Improved putting surfaces. Every player is 
enjoying similar conditions to those found by 
players in the first tee time of the day.
3. It takes less time to adapt to wearing non- 
metal spikes than it did learning to wear metal 
spiked shoes when one first learned to play 
golf.
4. Extended life on wooden steps, asphalt, 
cart paths, brick walkways, snack bar carpet, 
locker room carpet, benches, lockers, golf cart 
matting, practice tee surfaces, tee grass walk- 
ups, and green grass walk-ups.
5. Noise. When wearing metal spikes many 
players will avoid walking on paths because it 
is uncomfortable and noisy. This can be a 
distraction to those playing in adjoining areas.
6. In 1996 there were improvements in the 
design of non-metal spikes. They provide 
considerably more traction than in previous 
designs. There continues to be a determined 
effort made by the non-metal spike companies 
to address the issues of traction, durability 
and comfort.
7 Damage to mowing equipment. The cost of 
a bed knife to a greensmower is 
approximately $35.00. The cost of a reel to a 
greensmower is approximately $250.00. Both 
of these costs do not include the labor to 
replace damaged parts or sharpen new parts. 
Each year hundreds of dollars and 
considerable time is lost making such repairs 
due to metal spikes.
8. The greens at Birmingham Country Club 
are small and have few areas for hole 
placements. Many times during the golfing 
season the less preferred areas of the greens 
have to be used for hole placement due to the 
wear that can be attributed to metal spikes 
(Also described as "What idiot put the hole 
there?").
9. Many golfers suffer from back pains. There 
are many things about golf that contribute to 
back pain. Obviously the golf swing is the 
most often thought of factor. There are some 
studies that also attribute walking on metal 
spikes as a source of back pain.
10. When one is presented with the 
opportunity to try something new that will 
contribute to the enjoyment of the game, will 
reduce long term costs, minimize the impact 
of ever increasing golf course usage, 
contribute to the etiquette of the game (similar 
to raking bunkers, fixing ball marks or 
replacing divots), then maybe an effort should 
be made.

Turf Chemicals Inc.
1011 E. Main 
P.O. Box 451

Owosso, Michigan 48867 
Phone: (517) 725-7145

•  RUSS HANC O CK • LOU BECKMAN
• FRED MILLER • TED KASEL
• JAY SIDDOCK • CHRIS FOCHTMAN

FOR ALL OF YOUR FERTILIZER,
CHEMICAL AND GRASS SEED NEEDS

EXPERIENCED, DEPENDABLE PEOPLE TO SERVE YOU
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Let's Make A Deal!
WE SPECIALIZE IN REPAIR PARTS

FOR THOSE OLD OR OBSELETE PIPES AND FITTINGS 
NO LONGER AVAILABLE IN THE INDUSTRY 

♦

(810) 673- 2688 
JEFF KOVICH

S.L.C. WATER SERVICE PRODUCTS
4080 LATART, WATERFORD, MI 48327

HUGGETT 
SOD FARM, INC.

♦  TOP QUALITY SOD
• PENNCROSS Of PENNLINKS or PROVIDENCE 

BENT (Crown on mason sand or loam soil).

• SHADE M IX  (Bluegrass, Fescue mix for 
fairways & erosion con tro l.) -  Good on 
Sandy Soils or in Shade.

• NUGGET + ll (Bluegrass Blend) -  Grade A or 
Commercial Peat or Top Soil Base.

SOIL FREE SOD AVAILABLE
The N ift  
F ifty  
Big Roll.

• Less Labor
• Easy Laying
• Less Seams

♦  BULK SPHAGNUM PEAT 
FOR GREENS MIX

♦  SHADE & ORNAMENTAL TREES
4114 East Marlette Rd. ♦ Marlette, Ml 48453

n r r r
DELIVERY

Michigan -  Ohio 
Indiana

MDA Regulation 637  
ITS THE LAW

We offer rinse/mixing, loading pads 
and safety equipment to meet every 
business need.

• Portable Pads
• Preformed Concrete Pad
• Chemical Stoage Buildings
• Spill Recovery Supplies
• Safety Equipment

C o m p lia n c e  C o n c e p t s !

24800 N. Industrial Drive 
Farmington Hills, Ml 48335 
Phone: (8101 473-7050  

Fax : (810) 474-3228

BENHAM CHEMICAL
More than a distributor ...

• Professional Sales Staff
• Technical Assistance
• Problem Diagnosis
• Manufacturer Support 
Your partner in professional

turf management!

BENHAM CHEMICAL CORE
24800 N. INDUSTRIAL 
FARMINGTON HILLS 
MICHIGAN 48335 
(810) 474-7474

300 CASS AVE. 
SAGINAW 
MICHIGAN 48602 
(517) 793-8210

IN MICHIGAN (800) 482-6520
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The following article is reprinted from the May, 1996 issue of Turf grass Trends:

The First Registered Biological 
Control Product For Turf Disease:

Bio-Trek 22G
by G. E. Harman and C-T Lo 

Cornell University

Diseases of golf green turfgrasses cause unsightly 
spots and discolorations that are undesirable and 
unacceptable to golf course managers and the golfing 
public. The development of highly effective turfgrass 
fungicides has revolutionized disease management of turf, 
especially on golf courses. However, high levels of 
fungicides are required. Fungicide usage on golf courses, 
and greens especially, is probably the most intense large- 
scale application per unit area in the US. Fungicide sales 
are about $400 million annually in the United States, and 
about $100 million is spent on turf applications, with 90% of 
this used on golf courses.

There are disadvantages to this heavy use. The most 
obvious of these is the frequent exposure of workers and 
users of managed turf areas to fungicides. In addition, there 
is the possibility of contamination of soil and water in and 
around golf courses and other areas of managed turf. This 
possibility of contamination is a matter of concern because 
much of the treated turf is in urban areas with high adjacent 
human populations. Wildlife may also be affected by 
contamination of soil or water.

In addition, a large and diverse population of soil 
microorganisms is important to plant health. Typically, 
populations of fungi and bacteria (including actinomycetes) 
predominate in soils. Generally, the greater the diversity 
and activity of these soil microorganisms, the greater the 
overall health and fertility of the soil. However, repeated 
fungicide applications can severely impair microbial diversity 
and activity in soils of golf courses and other intensively 
managed turf areas. In our preliminary studies, we found 
one area of golf course turf in which no fungi could be 
detected in soil or roots. This is very unusual, and aside 
from golf turf ecosystems we know of no other situation 
where such a drastic reduction in fungal populations has 
occurred. Specific undesirable consequences of this 
alteration of soil microflora are as follows:

■ It is not uncommon (nearly 100 examples can be 
documented) to see increases in certain diseases following 
fungicide application for control of other disease. This 
increase is due primarily to detrimental effects on nontarget 
organisms.

■ In soils where fungicides have not been applied at 
high rates, the diverse microbial communities present 
frequently provide a substantial measure of biological

control. The increase in disease noted in the preceding 
paragraph probably is due to destruction of nontarget 
beneficial microorganisms.

■ Heavy fungicide use encourages the development of 
resistant populations of plant pathogens. There are 
numerous reports on the development of pathogen 
populations that are resistant to chemical fungicides, 
including cases where resistance was observed on golf 
courses. This would be expected given the heavy fungicide 
applications made to greens.

The development of Bio-Trek 22G

Clearly, alternatives to chemical pesticides are needed 
for turf disease management and other applications. The 
authors, in conjunction with Dr. E. B. Nelson, have been 
developing biological alternatives to chemical pesticides for 
turf disease management for several years, especially 
beneficial fungi in the genus Trichoderma. These fungi are 
present in nearly all soils and no doubt contribute to a 
lessening of disease where they occur. However, their 
numbers and physiological types are normally insufficient to 
give high levels of disease controls. About 10 years ago, 
we produced strain 1295-22 (also known as KRL-AG2) of 
T. harzianum, and this organism seemed to have a number 
of useful attributes. Not only did it have the ability to control 
disease when properly used, but it also was extremely 
efficient in colonizing roots. Once established on roots, it 
persisted for the lifetime of annual crops, and continued to 
colonize plant roots as they grew. Therefore, all parts of the 
root system were colonized. On perennial plants, such as 
turfgrass, the fungus survived on roots even over the cold 
winters of upstate New York. As a consequence, application 
of the fungus may substantially increase crop yield and 
increase root growth.

This fungus, and formulations based upon it, recently 
were registered with the US Environmental Protection 
Agency for plant disease control. It has received an 
exemption from tolerance for use on food crops, since 
toxicology testing has shown no observable toxic or 
pathogenic effects upon plants, mammals, or birds. 
Products based on Trichoderma harzianum are 
manufactured by TGT Inc, Geneva, NY (Editor’s note: no 
relation to Turfgrass TRENDS, which is frequently
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Fig. 1. Colonization of roots and soil of 
creeping bentgrass in a replicated trial on a 
creeping bentgrass golf green. 3 ‘o-Trek 22G 
was applied on the dates indicated, and 
root/soil samples were taken at monthly 
intervals. Note that Trichoderma persisted at 
a high level throughout the year.The y axis is 
a log scale, so each number given represents a 
10-fold increase in Trichoderma levels. For 
example, log 5 represents 100,000 viable 
propagules of the fungus, and log 6 represents 
1,000,000. The increase in Trichoderma levels 
in the nontreated plots over time probably is a 
consequence o f spread o f T. harzianum from 
adjacent treated plots. Data is from Lo, C-T, 
Nelson, E. B., and Harman, G. E. 1996. 
Improving the biocontrol efficacy of 
Trichoderma harzianum 1295-22 for control­
ling foliar phases o f turf diseases by spray 
applications. Plant Dis. (in preparation)

abbreviated "TGT") and marketed for turf applications as 
Bio-Trek 22G by Wilbur-Ellis Co, Fresno, CA. Bio-Trek is 
the first EPA- registered biological disease control agent 
that is available commercially for turfgrass disease control 
in the United States.

The following is a description of tests and uses of Bio- 
Trek 22G, and an assessment of our expectations for future 
developments. It is also a story of the translation of basic 
biological findings at a university into commercial 
applications.

We first tested a granular formulation very similar to 
Bio-Trek 22G in 1990 and found that it reduced dollar spot 
incidence. Trials since that date in the Northeast, Midwest, 
and Far West have demonstrated continued efficacy. A 
critical aspect of this product’s efficacy is the ability of T. 
harzianum to establish itself at effective levels on turfgrass 
roots. We expect that it can be established by one or two 
applications in the spring and that it will then persist over 
the following growing season. Data on establishment from 
our 1994 trials are given in Fig. 1. Two applications early in 
the year were sufficient to provide high levels of 
colonization of soil and creeping bentgrass roots that 
persisted at high levels throughout the year. We sampled 
this same area in August, 1995, and found T. harzianum at 
levels about 10 times higher than in adjacent turf areas. 
This indicates survival times of the biocontrol agent on turf 
roots for more than a year. However, in 1995, T. harzianum 
populations had dropped to levels necessitating another 
application. The cultivars used in these field trials were 
Pencross and Cobra.

This establishment of a biocontrol fungus resulted in 
reduced severity of several diseases. Dollar spot data are 
shown for 1993 and 1994 (Fig. 2), while control of brown 
patch and Pythium root rot are shown for 1994 (Fig. 3). In 
1993, brown patch and Pythium were not evident.

Another benefit of Bio-Trek 22G was also evident in our 
trials. The product was applied in June and July, but in 
November the treated areas were easily recognizable: the 
plots that had received the granular formulation of T. 
harzianum were greener than adjacent plots. This turf had 
not been fertilized after mid-summer, so the enhanced color 
may have reheated the ability of a more vigorous root

system to provide better uptake of nutrients. This improved 
color persisted into 1995, and was still evident in August of 
that year, even though no additional T.harzianum had been 
applied to those areas.

These data indicate that Bio-Trek 22G can be a useful 
product for turf disease management. Its advantages are:

■ It provides a means of establishing T. harzianum in 
soil and on roots, thereby providing a means of restoring 
beneficial microbes in turf soils.

■ It reduces the level of disease organisms in soil, and 
so initial disease levels will be lower once the biocontrol 
fungus is established.

■ It is nontoxic and nonpolluting, but has good 
persistence, so its beneficial effects can persist over an 
extended time period.

Based on our experience with both turf and other crops, 
it can enhance root health and growth. However, there are 
some things that this biological agent cannot do, and these 
limitations must be recognized as well. These are:

■ Bio-Trek 22G is applied to soil, and the beneficial 
fungus becomes established in roots and soil. Therefore, it 
cannot control foliar diseases, or foliar phases of soilborne 
diseases such as dollar spot. Foliar diseases spread rapidly 
and are favored by frequent mowing and watering, so 
chemical fungicide sprays will have to be used to control 
them.

■ T. harzianum is a living organism that must become 
established in soil and on roots of turf to be effective. 
However, some chemical fungicides are lethal to T. 
harzianum, and if possible they should not be used in 
conjunction with Bio-Trek 22G. A list of fungicides and their 
compatibility/incompatibility with T. harzianum is given in 
Table 1.

■ In addition, like all living organisms, T. will
be more active under some conditions than others. In 
particular, it will not be effective when soil temperatures are 
below 50°F. However, it survives on roots and becomes 
active when soils warm. It is most effective at soil 
temperatures between 70°F and 90°F.

The first commercial T. harzianum products were 
available for sale in 1995. These were granular formulations 
designed for broadcast application. Efforts to evaluate these
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products in our lab were primarily concerned with assessing 
the level of establishment of the fungus on roots. Roots 
from sites around the USA indicated that establishment did 
occur.

There were some problems, however. First, the product 
was formulated for multiple uses and was quite dusty. This 
made broadcast application difficult. Second, while the 
product was quite effective for many applications, we found 
that transfer of the fungus from the granule to the roots was 
not as effective with broadcast application as it was when 
the granules were directly incorporated into soil. As a 
consequence, even though the fungus did become 
established, in some cases its population level remained at 
suboptimal levels.

Therefore, in 1996, TGT Inc. will formulate Bio-Trek 
22G specifically for broadcast application to turf, and its 
properties will be different from the general use material. 
The turf product will have a larger particle size to facilitate 
broadcast application, the dust level will be substantially 
reduced, and its concentration of T. harzianum will be 
higher to enhance root and soil colonization. We expect that 
this product will be effective for its intended uses.

The development of future technologies

Bio-Trek 22G is highly useful: but, as noted above,it has 
limitations. Most notably, since the product is applied to the 
soil and the fungus is located in the root-soil zone, it cannot 
protect against foliar pathogens. With this factor in mind, we 
have begun testing a spray formulation that consists 
primarily of conidia (spores) of the fungus. The first trials, 
conducted in 1994, were successful. Levels of control were 
equivalent to standard chemical fungicides for brown patch, 
dollar spot, and Pythium root rot and blight (Fig. 4) when a 
surfactant (Triton X-100) was included in the spray mixture.

When disease pressure was light, a monthly spray schedule 
sufficed, but applications had to be increased to once a 
week when disease was more severe. As a bonus, this 
spray application resulted in root colonization that was 
nearly as effective as the granular product. These results 
give promise of a largely biological turf management option, 
but problems remain.

Difficulties were evident when we attempted to apply 
the 1994 findings to commercial golf course trials in 1995. 
Little or no efficacy was obtained; this problem appears at 
least in part to be related to toxic fungicide residues in the 
spray tank. As the biocontro! agent was suspended in tanks 
that have been used repeatedly to apply fungicides, some 
factor, probably low levels of residual pesticides, prevented 
spores of the fungus from germinating.

Other problems also remain. Technologies for large- 
scale manufacture of sprayable biological formulations at a 
reasonable cost are not fully developed, and so only 
prototype preparations are available now. Further, T. 
harzianum is useful only as a preventative application and 
cannot cure existing disease. Of course, like all materials 
available to golf course managers, this fungus will not be 
effective against all diseases. These last two factors 
indicate a need for the development of integrated biological- 
chemical control systems that reduce the need for chemical 
fungicides.

Research efforts at Cornell University will focus on the 
development of spray formulations for commercial golf 
courses. We will determine which chemicals cannot be used 
in sprayers employed for T. harzianum application, and 
attempt to devise methods for removal of the most 
important toxic materials. We anticipate that only a few of 
the incompatible materials in Table 1 will cause most of the 
problems. At least, we should be able to make 
recommendations regarding fungicides to be avoided.

Fig. 2. Disease progress of dollar spot in replicated trials in 1993 and 1994 in the presence and absence of Bio-Trek 
22G. Lines were fitted using the general models program (SAS, Cary, NC). Disease severity is defined as the per­
centage of total plot area with diseased turf. The differences between treatments and time required to reach specific 
disease levels were significantly different. These data are used with permission of the American Phytopathological 
Society, and are from Lo, C-T, Nelson, E. B., and Harman, G. E. 1996. Control of turfgrass diseases with a 
rhizosphere competent strain of Trichoderma harziunum. Plant Dis. (accepted for publication with revision).
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Fig. 3. Incidence of Pythium root rot and brown patch in replicated plots on a creeping bentgrass green after no 
treatment and treatment with Bio-Trek 22G. Disease severity is defined as the percentage of total plot area with 
diseased turf. Numbers followed by dissimilar letters are significantly different for the date shown. Data is from Lo, 
C-T, Nelson, E. B., and Harman, G. E. 1996. Improving the biocontrol efficacy of Trichoderma harzianum 1295-22 
for controlling foliar phases of turf diseases by spray applications. Plant Dis. (in preparation).

Fable 1. Fungicides compatible or incompatible with Bio-Trek 22G

C om patible fungicides Incom patible fungicides

C hioroneb(e.g. C hloroneb, Terreneb) B enom yl (e.g. Tersan 1991)

Etridiazole(e.g. Koban, Terrazole) Propiconazole (Banner)

Iprodione (e.g. C hipco 26 0 1 9 )  

M ancozeb (e.g. Fore) Q uestionable, or no data

M etalaxyl (e.g. Subdue) Anilazene (e.g. Dryene)

Q uitozene(e.g . P C N B , Terrachlor) C hlorothalonii (e.g. D acon il 2 7 8 7 )

Triadim efon (e.g. Bayleton) Fenarimol (e.g. Rubigan, Lesco T w osom e)

V inclozolin  (e.g. Vorlan, Touche^ Curalan) Thiram  (e.g. Spotrete)

Fosetyl A1 (e.g. (Aliette) T hiophanate m ethyl (e.g. Clearys 3 3 3 6 ,F u n g o )

We will also test prototype commercial products and 
develop full dosage information for them. And we will 
determine spray adjuvants, primarily spreader/sticker 
materials, that provide the best results with T. harzianum.

With this information, we will develop recommendations 
for using T.harzianum that will be tested on golf courses 
and other commercial sites. In addition, we will investigate 
development of integrated sprays that combine reduced 
rates of a compatible fungicide with the beneficial fungus. 
An integrated biological-chemical system may lessen 
fungicidal use, provide some of the curative ability of 
fungicides, result in root colonization of harzianum, 
establish diverse microbial soil populations that promote 
plant health, and be competitively priced. We hope to begin 
research scale trials of both full biological and biological- 
chemical control systems this summer.

In summary
The first registered biological control product Bio-Trek 

22G, for the control of turf diseases is now available. This 
product contains a strain of the beneficial soil fungus, 
Trichoderma harzianum, and is designed for broadcast 
application to turf. The fungus becomes established on the 
roots and in the soil of turf and persists for months after 
application. Once establishment occurs, it can become a 
component of a healthy soil microbial community and 
reduce soilborne disease. It cannot control foliar diseases, 
however, and therefore must be used in conjunction with 
compatible fungicides. We anticipate that Bio-Trek 22G will 
be the first of several biological products for turf disease 
control. Other biological and integrated biological chemical 
control products will be manufactured by TGT that will 
extend the usefulness of Bio-Trek 22G.
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Dollar spot Brown patch Pythium root rot

EU Propicanazole + Metalaxyl 
El Untreated 
■  T reated

6/26 7/26

Date Date Date
Fig. 4. Severity o f dollar spot, brown patch, or Pythium root rot in replicated plots on a creeping bentgrass green after 
no treatment, treatment with a standard fungicide, or treatment with sprays containing spores of T  harzianum and 
Triton X-100. Disease severity is defined as the percentage o f total plot area with diseased turf. T. harzianum treatments 
were applied monthly until July 26, and thereafter weekly In all cases, the disease severity in nontreated plots was 
significantly different from treated plots, but fungicide and T. harzianum treatments were not significandy different. 
Data is from Lo, C-T, Nelson, E. B., and Harman, G. E. 1996. Improving the biocontrol efficacy o f Trichoderma 
harzianum 1295-22 for controlling foliar phases o f turf diseases by spray applications. Plant Dis. (in preparation).

Key Words

Trichoderma - is a genus of beneficial fungus that is common in 
soils. There are a number of types and kinds. Trichoderma 
harzianum (T. harzianum) strain 1295-22 s a selection of this fungus 
that is particularly able to colonize plant roots. It is formulated as 
Bio-Trek 22G for disease suppression in golf course management.

Non-target organisms - These are living components of the turf-soil 
ecosystem that, while not intended as targets for pesticides, can be 
adversly affected, sometimes even killed, by fungicide applications.

Gary E. Harman is a Professor in the Departments of Horticultural 
Sciences and Plant Pathology at Cornell University’s New York 
State Agricultural Experiment Station, Geneva, NY. He has a B.S. 
from Colorado State University and a Ph.D. from Oregon State 
University. Dr. Harman has devoted much of his career to the

development of biological alternatives to chemical pesticides for a 
variety of applications, including perennial, row, and greenhouse 
crops, as well as turf. He has focused recently on identifying gene 
products that may be useful in agriculture, and developing 
biocontrol systems based on beneficial fungi. This is his first 
contribution to TurfGrass TRENDS.

Dr. Harman is a cofounder of TGT Inc., the company that 
produces Bio-Trek 22G.

Chaur-Tsuen Lo is an Associate Plant Pathologist in the 
Department of Plant Pathology at the Taiwan Agricultural Research 
Institute, Taichung, Taiwan, Republic of China. His major 
responsibilities are in biocontrol of plant diseases. He is currently 
completing his Ph.D. degree at Cornell University under the 
direction of Dr. Harman and Dr. Eric Nelson in the area of the 
biological control of turf diseases. This is his first contribution to 
TurfGrass TRENDS.

\  .
'  ■ Please return the 

form and your
/* .. • t

. *v.'A ;S payment to:
*  ? t 'TurfGrass 

1775 T Street, N\V, 
Washington, D.C. 

20009-7124

ORDER

Name

□ YES,
SEND THE 
TurfGrass TRENDS
SUBSCRIPTION THAT I 
HAVE MARKED.

TurfGrass TRENDS
Title

Business

Address

City State Zip

Phone Fax

PAYMENT ENCLOSED: □  6 MONTHS @  $96.00 □ !  YEAR (5 $180.00
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New Member Roster
CONLAN, JONAS
CLASS C
Lochmoor Club
23341 Brookdale
St. Clair Shores, Ml 48082
H-(810) 296-8425
0-(313) 881-4212

OSBURN

CUSTOM TOP DRESSING BLENDS 
CUSTOM CONSTRUCTION BLENDS

Trap Sand —  Best 530 • Best 535

Cart Path Stone & Slag • Pea Pebble • Parking Lot Stone

Call for Details (313) 292-4140 (Ask tor Tim)

Tee Time@
Quality Turf Care Products

T ee Tim e
Fertilizer
22-4-18
with Nutralene*
the professional’s 
partner

TheCCSS*-
Andrrsons

Greens Grade Fertilizers w ith  
Nutralene

Fairway Fertilizers with Hutralene 

Quality Sulfur C oated Urea Fertilizers 

Combination Products 

Granular Insecticides 

Granular Fungicides

D is tr ib u te d  by :
TURFGRASS, INC.
P. O. Box 667 
28064 Pontiac Trail 
S. Lyon, MI 48178

Call Toll Free: 
1-800-521-8873 or 
(810) 437-1427 
(Call Collect)

GLOSSINGER, STEVE CGCS
(JACKIE)
CLASS A
Oakland Hills Country Club 
3894 W. Maple 
Bloomfield His, Ml 48301 
H-(810) 540-1936 
0-(810) 433-0680 
FAX (810) 644-8678

GOETZ, BRENT CGCS
CLASS A
Hickory Sticks Golf Course 
8805 Old US 223 
Ottawa Lake, Ml 49267 
H-(313) 856-3432 
0-(313) 944-0267

DETWEIL.ER, RON
CLASS E
MSU/Botany & Plant Pathology 
E. Lansing, Ml 48824 
0-(517) 353-9082
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The 7th Gene LaBelle Memorial Golf Outing will be held this year 
On Friday, September 6, 1996 at 1:00 p.m. at Wolverine Golf Club, 
located in Macomb Township.

The outing proceeds are awarded to deserving students at both 
Michigan State University and Macomb County Community College. Two 
non-scholastically based awards are given to MSU Turfgrass Students. 
The students are asked to respond to a question or theme posed by the 
Award Committee. The responses are accepted in the form of prose, 
poetry, sculpture, oils, watercolors, videos, etc. Two entrants are selected 
to receive a trophy and a cash award. The Committee also awards 
Black’s Law Dictionaries (or a suitable substitute) to ten students enrolled 
in MCCC’s Criminal Justice Program.

The outing is a handicapped four-man scramble and costs $55. 
Plaques, prizes and a very extensive hot hors d’oeuvres table follow the 
18th hole. Sign up your foursome or as a single and we will place you. 
Call (810) 608-9806 for reservations.

If you are unable to attend, contributions to the Memorial Fund will 
be gratefully accepted. Send checks to: J.M. LaBelle. P.O. Box 8238, 
Rochester Hills, Ml 48308.

DUSH
B rothers *
Asphalt Paving

Putt Your Paving In Our Hands!

" Quality w o rk  performed 
by a crew that cares. JksJm

( 8 1 0 ) 4 7 6 - 8 2 5 4
20788 Osmus Farmington Hills, Ml 48336

Tough shot, 
great cart path.

Changes To 
Roster
DORNER, TIM (pg.37)
H-(810) 293-9042

ELLIS, HOWARD (pg.39) 
BECAME CLASS A

FOUTY, MIKE (pg.40) 
BECAME CLASS B 
MOVED TO:
Downing Farms 
8145 W. 7 Mile 
Northville, Ml 48167 
H-(517) 548-3739 
0-(810) 486-3496 
FAX (810) 486-3496

HEITANEN, KEITH (pg.42) 
MOVED TO:
Hilltop/Am. Golf Corp. 
47000 Powell Rd. 
Plymouth, Ml 48170 
0-(313) 453-7455 
FAX (313) 453-6289

JAWOR, JOHN (pg. 44) 
OPERATING:
Harbour Club Golf Club 
0-(313) 699-8844

KOLONGOWSKI, PAUL(pg.46) 
BECAME CLASS B 
MOVED TO:
Chandler Park/Am Golf Corp. 
0-(313) 331-2970 
FAX (313) 331-6713

ROBBINS, DARRICK (pg. 57) 
CHANGE ADDRESS:
30861 Tamarack #43307 
Wixom, Ml 48393

VANDENBERGHE, JIM (pg.64) 
BECAME CLASS B
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Michigan's Largest Rental Fleet
r S ° L F£ o U R s e

S p E C fA L l s r

w a n ts  yom * b u s in e s s

<sp3sr

Jkk  M eeting  \o u v  R e n ta l j ie e d s

DAILY WEEKLY & MONTHLY RENTALS

M on-Thur 6am -10pm  
Fri 6am -6pm , Sat 8am -4pm

GR A N D  RAPIDS LANSING
(6 1 6 ) 538 -2 400 (5 1 7 ) 3 2 1 -8 0 0 0

DETROIT R IC H M O N D
(8 10 ) 437-8121 (8 10 ) 72 7 -7 5 0 2

TRAVERSE CITY SA G IN A W
(6 1 6 ) 26 7 -5 0 6 0 (5 1 7 ) 77 7 -0 0 9 0

After-hours Pager 
& Message Center:
1-800-AIS-NITE

BOB DUGAN
P.O. BOX 74398

Romulus, Ml 48174-0398
Tel.(313) 782-0323 Fax (313) 782-6344

Rhone-Poulenc Ag Company, 2 T .W . Alexander Drive, Research 
Triangle Park, NC 27709. For further product information, please call l -800-334-9745. As with any crop protection 
chemical, always read and follow  instructions on the label. C H IPC O  is a registered trademark of 
Rhone-Poulenc. ©1995 Rhone-Poulenc Ag Company.

RHONE-POULENC AG COMPANY

TIRES FO R  SOD A N D  S O IL.
t r e a d

e n n c r :
TIRE & RUBBER PRODUCTS

WE SELL CARLISLE LAWN & GARDEN TIRES.

Tire Wholesalers Company, Inc.
CADILLAC

WAREHOUSE
303 Hawthorne St.
Cadillac, Ml 49601 

(616) 775-6666

TROY DISTRIBUTION 
CENTER

1783 E. 14 Mile 
Troy, Ml 48083 
(810) 589-9910

SOUTHFIELD
WAREHOUSE

19240 W. 8 Mile 
Southfield, Ml 48075 

(810) 354-9910

IS IT TIME TO UP-GRADE YOUR IRRIGATION CONTROL SYSTEM ?

THEN IT’S TIME TO TALK TO ...

RAIN BIRD GOLF PRODUCTS

LET US SHOW YOU HOW TO PUT THE CONTROL OF YOUR 
IRRIGATION SYSTEM IN THE PALM OF YOUR HAND

WITH : MAXI-LINK RADIO CONTROL SYSTEMS 
& THE FREEDOM HANDHELD RADIO

(FEATURING THE WINDOWS BASED OPERATING SYSTEM)

WIRE-LESS UP-GRADES ARE THE FAST, EASY AND EFFECTIVE WAY 
TO MAKE YOUR IRRIGATION SYSTEM AS EFFICIENT AS YOU ARE

CALL YOUR VALLEY TURF IRRIGATION PROFESSIONAL TODAY

GRANDVILLE

3721 28THST. SW. 
GRANDVILLE,MI.49418 
PH. (616)523-2885 
FAX (616) 532-5553

BRIGHTON

11711 E. GRAND RIVER 
BRIGHTON,MI 48116 
PH. (810)220-2040 
FAX (810) 220-2750

MT. PLEASANT

711 W. PICKARD 
MT.PLEAS ANT,MI.48858 
PH. (800)334-7011 
FAX (517) 773-1880
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The Cutting Edge
by Stu Cavender

I appreciate the opportunity to address a few issues that affect how we carry 
out our responsibilities of keeping long grass short and green. It is not often that 
I act to express my thoughts in this fashion. As a matter of fact, in my position I 
am rarely the person who is expressing himself. Being a service manager and 
dealing with equipment that is in need of repair inevitably means that the person 
I am speaking to has one less tool at his disposal to help him carry out his 
responsibilities. Fortunately, most repairs are minor and require little "downtime" 
of the machine. However, there are occasions when machines may be out of 
service for lengthy periods for major repairs. In recent years, the equipment that 
is used has become highly specialized and expensive. This has caused many of 
you to depend solely on one machine for each purpose. This amplifies the effect 
"downtime” has on your operation. My hope is that the issues I cover will prevent 
the inconvenience you experience when a piece of equipment can not be utilized.

All equipment, when shipped new, requires a period of time to "break in". This 
is a critical period of time for the machine. If the operator’s manual specifies a 
hydraulic or engine oil and filter change in the first few hours, take the opportunity 
to inspect the entire machine. Many pieces of equipment are shipped with an extra 
filter just for this purpose. Inspect the oil that is removed and the filter for any 
contamination or other foreign material. Inspect the overall condition of the rest of 
the machine. Many operator’s manuals contain step by step instructions on 
specific items to pay attention to. Those items usually include: fluid levels, belt 
tension, brakes, cutting plane, overall tightness of bolts and other fasteners. 
Following the initial "break-in" time refer again to the operator’s manual and set up 
a maintenance schedule for that particular machine. Remember that with the 
equipment being more specialized than those in the past the maintenance of that 
equipment must be likewise as specialized.

Another area of concern that affects "downtime” of equipment is that of how 
much knowledge the operator possesses. The operator must be familiar with the 
operation of the equipment, all of its safety devices, and the intended use and 
limitation of the machine. Again, the operator’s manual is the first place the 
operator should look for guidance in this area. Most of our machines are shipped 
with operator training videos for your convenience. Following a detailed review of 
the manual, the operator should familiarize himself with the machine hands-on. If 
the operator was not present at the time the machine was demonstrated, then an 
experienced operator should educate the new operator. Safety devices should be 
reviewed and never modified. These devices are put into place, not only for the 
operator’s safety, but for those who may also be nearby. In some instances these 
devices act as a limit as to how and where a machine may be used. Operators 
should be instructed on the difference between engine speed and traction speed. 
In many cases the engine speed should be run at full throttle, yet the mowing 
speed may be at half speed. This is especially important when we are talking 
about reel-type mowers, In some cases an operator may believe that there is a 
problem with the machine, when what he is actually experiencing is a safety 
interlock performing its intended function. For example, on our new fairway 
mowers, in order to reach optimum clip frequency we program the machine to shut 
the reels off when traction speed exceeds that which would provide optimum clip 
for the desired height of cut. An inexperienced operator might think that there was 
a problem with the machine when the issue was really due to lack of product 
knowledge. Close attention needs to be given to the operators to make sure they 
are educated on the equipment that they are using. Operators should only use 
equipment for its intended purpose. Improper use of equipment can lead to 
equipment or property damage and/or possible injury to the operator or those 
nearby. Proper instruction on new equipment will prove beneficial to everyone 
involved with your operation.

As I close, I look out at the snow flurries that are falling and remember last 
spring when most all of the courses were ready for play in March. Ths spring, 
mother nature held off the opening of many courses until late April, giving many 
of us extra time to make sure the equipment was ready. I hope you all experience 
very little "downtime" and look forward to not speaking with any of you during the 
season.

\\
/ $ :w >  
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DAVEY OFFERS 
EVERY TREE CARE 
SERVICE YOU’LL

Ev e r  n e e d .
You know that mature trees 
add challenge as well as 
beauty. You also know ma­
ture trees are impossible to 
replace. Davey knows how 
to help protect these valu­
able assets from decline, 
lightning, storm damage, 
insects and disease.

Davey professionals will 
inventory your trees , evaluate 
the condition of each one, 
and give you a report 
prioritizing treatments. Over 
time, expert care from Davey 
will actually reduce your tree 
maintenance costs.

Keep your most valuable 
assets standing tall with the 
leader in tree care since 1880. 
Call Davey today at (810) 
689-2200 (in Troy) or (313) 
459-8690 (in Canton Twp.)

D A V E Y #

A Patch of Green - 23 - Summer Issue, 1996



TURFGRASS INC.
Serving you better with . . .

Technical information 
Free timely delivery

. .  .Quality products
Fertilizers The Andersons, Lebanon, Sustane, 

Country Club, Nitroform, Nutralene, 
Peters, Scotts, Turfgrass Custom 
Blend

Chemicals Ciba-Geigy, W.A. Cleary, Chipco, 
Roots, Daconil, Bayer, NAIAD, 
Monsanto, Dow-Elanco, Agrevo, 
Riverdale, PanaSea', Miller, Micro 
Mix, No-Mix, Consyst, Systec, 
1998, Dimension, Sand-Aid, 
Dissolve, Roundup Pro

Seeds Seed Research Grass Seed, 
Bloomcoat Wildflower Seed, 
Zajac Confidence Seed

Spreaders & 
Sprayers

Cyclone, Spyker, Wheely, Chem-Pro 
D.B. Smith

Golf Supplies Par Aide, Standard, Fore-Par, United 
Stockmen, Fox Valley, Master of 
the Links, Southern Golf Products

Enviromental Equipment Plia Pads, Haz-Store Storage 
Buildings

Safety Equipment Full Line of Safety Equipment 
Including
Mine Safety Equipment

Soil Management Grid System, TerraFlow,TerraBond, 
TerraCover

Markers Richway, Blazon
Recycled Plastic Hammer's Recycled Plastics

1-810-437-1427
Office

1-800-521-8873
(Michigan Only)

Keith Richards 
Dan Johanningsmeier 
Gene Johanningsmeier 
Doug Johanningsmeier 
Richard Locke 
Robert McNab 
Darold Howard 
Todd Griebe, Gen. Mgr.

Truly An
Environmental Friend
Fox Hills Superintendent, Robert Mateja, has recently been 

recognized by the Golf Course Superintendents Association 
for his efforts toward environmental excellence. He received 
the prestigious Environmental Steward Aw in Orlando,
Florida on February 8, 1996. It was through Bob’s capable 
leadership that Fox Hills 
implemented a variety of 
projects which helped it 
become designated as a 
" C e r t i f i e d  A u d u b o n  
Cooperative Sanctuary" in 
1995. Bob was one of 17 
regional winners recognized 
f o r  o v e r a l l  c o u r s e  
management excellence, 
outstanding programs to 
maximize pesticide and fertilizer efficacy, and irrigation and 
equipment efficiency as well as wildlife preservation and 
habitat maintenance.

Fox Hills considers environmental concern a top priority and 
is extremely pleased with Bob’s efforts on its behalf.

GDCSA Member Receives 
Professional Certification

Douglas H.S. Palm, superintendent of Cattails Golf Club, 
has been designated a Certified Golf Course Superintendent 
(CGCS) by the Golf Course Superintendents Association of 
America (GCSAA).

Palm has been superintendent of the South Lyon, Mich, 
course since 1990.

GCSAA instituted the certification program in 1971 to 
recognize outstanding and progressive superintendents. More 
than 1,500 active GCSAA members currently hold "CGCS" 
status.

Noted Landscape Architect Dies
Joseph F. Reske, a landscape architect who was known for 

his golf course designs, died Wednesday, April 17, 1996 at 
Genesys-Flint Osteopathic Campus in Flint.

He was 72 and lived in Grand Blanc.
During his 48-year career, Mr. Reske helped design 

Garland Golf Resort, Lewiston; designed expansions for Twin 
Birch Golf Club, Kalkaska, and Grand Blanc Golf Club, and, 
shortly before his death, finished the revision of St. Johns’ 
Golf Course, Plymouth, for the Archdiocese of Detroit.

He owned Joseph F. Reske Designs and the old 
Birmingham Landscape Service.

Joe Reske was a member of the Northern MTA and was for 
years a member of MBC.

Survivors include his wife, Kathleen; three daughters, Judith 
Bell, Carol Maus and Marilyn Watson; two sons, Joseph 
Michael and John, two stepsons, Michael and Mark Rajewski; 
eight grandchildren, and a brother.

E N V I R O N M E N T A l  
S T E W A R D  A W A R D
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Pump Station Selection
by David B. Beck, P.E.

Irrigation pump stations are literally the heart of a golf 
course, pumping life sustaining fluid and in many cases 
nutrients to all the vital turf and landscape areas required to 
support the game of golf. A properly tuned pump station 
responds to water demands of an irrigation system with 
minimal fluctuation in pressure and do so with little 
hesitation and with a minimum of power consumption. In 
contrast, a poorly designed and maintained pump station is 
like a poorly tuned automobile engine. It wastes power, it 
hesitates when called upon, and it inflicts undue stress on 
the car’s support systems with jerky stops and starts. 
Besides the mechanical operation of a pump station, 
several other factors influence a pump station’s 
performance. The proper sizing of pressure and flow rate 
are essential for an efficient low cost pumping plant.

Every golf course is uniquely different in its pump 
station requirements. Site factors such as elevations 
changes on the golf course, elevation of the irrigation water 
source relative to the course itself, and total irrigated area 
vary from one course to the next. Additionally, variance in 
number of sprinkler heads and type of sprinkler heads, 
variances in pipe type, sizing, and routing occur with 
individual courses. Operation of the system can vary from 
course to course and from one season to the next. When 
sizing a pump station all operational and system 
components must be coordinated and analyzed to surmise 
a maximum expected flow rate and total pressure 
requirement. It is best to size a pump station so it meets the 
needs of the golf course with little excess capacity. Excess 
capacity in pressure will waste power and initial investment 
because pump horsepower will be too large as well as 
creating unnecessary stress on system components. 
Excess flow capacity will waste initial investment dollars in 
excess horsepower which is never utilized as well as 
consumption of more power than is actually required.

Factors involved in sizing for pump station pressure 
start with the irrigation sprinkler requirements. Added to the 
total sprinkler pressure can be elements such as 
exceedingly long distances from the pump station to the 
golf course or furthest irrigated golf holes. It takes energy 
to move water from one point to the next. As water flows 
though a pipe it loses energy through a pressure drop. In 
general, the longer the distance to move water, the higher 
the pump station pressure is required. Mainline pipe sizing 
also impacts pressure requirements. Smaller pipes sizes 
require more energy and therefore more pressure than 
larger pipe sizes for equal amounts of water flow. If a golf 
courses pipe sizes are generally undersized, a higher 
pressure will be required at the pump station than the same 
course with larger pipes sizes. The type of pipe used can 
also impact pump station pressure. The sides of steel pipe 
are rougher than PVC pipe and require more energy to 
transport water. Elevation changes on a golf course can 
have the most impact on a pump station pressure 
requirement. Since it takes energy to move water uphill, 
additional pressure must be provided at the pump station to

transport irrigation water to the highest locations on a 
course.

High pressure on a golf course can be as much a 
problem as low pressure. High pressure usually is a result 
of system elevations lower than the pump station elevation. 
Under static conditions, for every 2.31 feet in elevation 
change the mainline pressure will change 1 psi. If the 
mainline goes up 2.31 feet the mainline pressure goes 
down 1 psi. If the mainline goes down 2.31 feet the 
mainline pressure goes up 1 psi. Low areas on a golf 
course can result in high pressures which exceed pipe 
capacities, create a hazard with quick-couple connections, 
or exceed sprinkler and valve pressure capacities.

Equally as many factors are involved in sizing for pump 
station flow rate. Flow rate sizing starts with the irrigation 
schedule. To minimize water flow requirements an irrigation 
schedule must balance flows within water window and 
within golf course. The superintendent needs to create a 
relatively equal pump station flow rate throughout the 
irrigation period. Avoid turning on too many sprinklers at 
one time or too few. Too many sprinklers operating at the 
same time and location on the golf course can create 
excessive pipe flow rates resulting in damage to the pipe 
network and excessive pressure requirements at the pump 
station. Spreading operating sprinklers evenly throughout 
the entire irrigation system will avoid excess flow rates and 
velocities at locations in the pipe network and will help 
reduce the pressure requirement by keeping flow velocities 
as small as possible.

The most effective way to evaluate pump station 
performance is to build a computer model of the irrigation 
system and pump station. Computer models can be 
constructed to represent every irrigation pipe on a golf 
course along with most of the factors which influence 
pressure and flow rate. When coupled with simulated 
operation of the system the model can provide extremely 
close approximations of required flow and pressure at 
almost any point on the golf course’s pipe network. 
Computer models can save on pump station expenses by 
properly sizing the station in flow and pressure insuring that 
the pump station capacity meets the needs of the irrigation 
system will very little excess.

In general, golf course pump stations don’t use one 
pump because flow needs on a golf course can vary from 
1 or 2 gpm to several thousand gpm. Several pumps are 
typically sized to meet specific needs such as hand 
watering, greens-only watering, fairways-only watering, and 
a full irrigation program. Both pump stations and control 
programs can be customized to meet the needs of the 
course and the operational preferences of the 
superintendent.

Two types of pump station control technology have 
evolved for golf courses. Variable Frequency Drive (VFD) 
and constant speed pump stations. An entire book can be 
written on on the subject of VFD vs constant speed and the 
benefits and drawbacks associated with each. In general
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however, variable frequency drives change the speed at which the pump turns. By changing the speed of the pump, the 
flow rate can be changed to deliver a uniform pressure over a wide range of flow rates. If the pump turns slowly only small 
volumes of water are pumped as if needed for only one head operating. As more sprinklers are operated, the pump speed 
increases. Several advantages are realized with the VFD control. Money is saved in power costs because VFD pumps don’t 
need elaborate control valves to regulate pressure (it takes energy to push water through a control valve) and less energy 
is wasted in spinning the pump at unnecessary speeds. Additionally, VFD pumps provide much smoother transitions of 
flows. As the flow requirements of the irrigation changes with changes in operating sprinkler heads the speed of the motor 
changes similar to the acceleration of an automobile engine. The primary disadvantage to a VFD station is the higher station 
cost. The higher cost of the station must be offset by lower costs in system operation and maintenance. Since all golf 
course requirements are different, in many cases the additional cost of the VFD station can not be offset by operational 
savings.

Constant speed pump stations are pumps with motors which are either on or off. The advantage of the pump stations 
are the lower initial costs. The primary disadvantage of the station is the higher energy costs to operate the system and 
the less smooth transition of flows. It should be noted that many manufacturers of pre-fabricated constant speed pump 
stations have developed techniques to minimized the surges seen with these types of stations. Slightly higher power 
consumption is expected due to control valves and constant full speed of the pump motors. As with pump station

performance, it is best to evaluate variable 
frequency and constant speed stations on a course 
by course basis. Generally however, if you have 
expensive power and high water requirements, a 
VFD is more attractive. Low power costs and low 
water demands favor constant speed stations.

Many factors influence the selections and 
performance requirements of an irrigation pump 
station for a golf course. Irrigation engineers can 
be utilized to help analyze system components and 
operation and can assist in construction of 
computer models to properly size a pump station. 
Thankfully, over the past 10 to 20 years, 
manufacturers of pre-fabricated pump stations for 
golf courses have become commonplace. Evolving 
from local commercial and industrial and well 
pump contractors, these pump station 
manufacturers found a need to provide reliable, 
efficient, low maintenance pump stations for golf 
courses. These pump manufacturers have become 
very good at developing new pump and control 
technology as well as adapting existing pump and 
control technology to provide reliable pump 
stations. Further, they provide extensive service 
networks to provide emergency repairs and 
service.

A modern irrigation pump station should 
provide smooth reliable performance with a 
minimum of input and service. When selecting a 
pump station, use a reputable manufacturer of golf 
course irrigation pump stations. Proper station 
control will reduce wear and tear on golf course by 
minimizing surges seen with improperly sequenced 
pumps and poorly tuned pump station 
components. Every time a sprinkler head is turned 
off or on to some degree a surge is created and 
the pump station must adjust for the new flow 
regimen. Pre-fabricated pump stations offer reliable 
and fast manufacturer’s service. Companies which 
deal almost exclusively in golf course pump 
stations know that when a golf course pump 
station has failed that it is imperative it be repaired 
immediately.
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easy does it
When it comes to mowing, the easier the better. 

And it doesn’t get much better than a New Holland 
commercial front mower. Forward and reverse 
operation is simple thanks to the two-pedal hy­
drostatic drive. And rear-wheel hydrostatic steering 
makes turning a breeze. Just flip up the mower 
deck for simple, fast blade servicing and easy 
maintenance.

Stop in today and test drive a commercial front 
mower from New Holland.

Munn Ford Tractor
3700 Lapeer Road 

Auburn Hills, Michigan 48326 
(810) 373-5000 

Fax: (810) 373 4445 I\eW HOLLAND
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Board Meeting  
Knollwood Country Club  
W ednesday, May 1, 1996

Finance (Szyndlar)
Checking - $2,258.27 
Savings - $29,939.64 
Foundation- $76.98

Finance Committee (Szyndlar)
In process of establishing new accounting 
system with help from Rick Murphy.

Vendor Liaison (Skaife)
Skaife was welcomed as new Vendor Liaison. 
Concern: Advertisers questioning billing 
procedure for magazine. Answer: Dorner 
explained payments will be accepted per 
issue or for the entire advertising package. 
E.S. will contact concerned parties.

Membership (Jones)
Membership 389, Applications approved - 14, 
Nomination for E Class- Ron Detweiler of 
MSU approved.

Editorial (Dorner)
A Patch of Green - Advertising and 
collections going well. Spring issue has gone 
out. Board acknowledged a job well done.

Awards (Murphy)
John Walter Award - Article to appear in 
Summer magazine explaining criteria. 
Distinguished Service (Delcamp)- Presented 
to Dr. Joe Vargas at GAM meeting by Jim 
Timmerman.

GAM Seminar (Kolbe)
Was held Saturday, March 23, 1996. Site: 
Detroit G.C. Speakers included: Dr. Jeff 
Anderson, Henry Carnaby, Jim Houston, 
Bruce Matthews III, Dr. Paul Rieke, Dr. Trey 
Rogers, Dr. Joe Vargas. Bob Vavrek, Jr, and 
Ted Woehrle.

Clothing (Murphy)
Board members purchased matching ties to 
be worn at membership meetings. Affiliation 
logo was chosen. Inventory will have 2/3 
Chapter Logo and 1/3 Affiliation logo.

Education (Hock/Jones)
Salt River Meeting - Good turn out. Speaker: Dr. Doug 
Pullman, Topic: Zebra Mussels. Article written by Tim 
Dark for magazine.
CanAm - Golf rained out. Lunch and meeting held. Topic: 
Research updates and Soft Spike Presentation

Member Relations (Jones)
Survey- Questions being compiled with help from Jim 
Timmerman. Referrals - In response to those concerns voiced 
re the policy in which the board supports a superintendent 
salary being at least 10-15% of operating budget and to avoid 
confusion, the Board has deleted that reference from its 
referral policy.

Special Olympics (Hock)
Date: Friday, May 17, 1996
Site: Bald Mountain. Mailing went out April 10, 1996.

Golf Day (Hock)
Date: Monday, October 7, 1996
Sites: Bay Pointe, Forest Lake, Red Run, Tam O’Shanter 

Name Change (E.S.)
Filed for name change immediately following affirmative vote 
at Salt River meeting. Waiting for official response from Ml. In 
process of changing everything over to new name.

Heritage and Relief Funds (Delcamp)
Awaiting confirmation from IRS.

GCSAA Affiliation (Dushane)
Mailing out info, related bylaw changes and absentee ballots 
w/June meeting notice. Vote will be taken at that meeting

Board Meeting Dates (Dushane)
Board agreed to meet regularly on the last Wednesday of 
each month at 3:00 pm. The Finance Committee will meet at 
2:30 pm of that same day.

New GDGCSA Logo (Dorner)
Creation presented by Dorner. Approved by Board.

Voice Mail (E.S.)
The association phone system is now equipped with Voice 
Mail, so messages can be received when E.S. is on another 
call. Cost is minimal.

U.S. Open (Dushane)
Reception being planned for Steve Glossinger and staff during 
or possibly following The Open.

Picnic (Murphy)
Survey sent out to all members to determine consensus 
regarding interest, date and suggestions. Have received 20 
responses.
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Toro helps "Par" return to ESPN
The Golf Course Superintendents Association of America 

(GCSAA) announced that The Toro Company has agreed 
to return in 1996 as a supporting sponsor of the 
association’s television show, "Par for the Course,” which 
airs nationwide on ESPN.

"Par for the Course," which offers a look at the world of 
golf and its beauty, will return to ESPN for a second year in 
1996. Twenty-five original, half-hour episodes will be 
produced this season. A new episode will air each Sunday 
morning at 7:30 Eastern from March 10 through August 25.

Toro also is the exclusive sponsor of GCSAA’s annual 
members-only golf championship, as well as the sponsor of 
the Watson Fellowship Program administered by The 
GCSAA Foundation.

"Par for the Course" also will be shown weeknights on 
espn2 (check local listings for exact dates and times). 
ESPN International will translate the show into several 
languages for airing abroad.

Since 1926, GCSAA has been the leading professional 
association for the men and women who manage and 
maintain golf facilities in the United States and worldwide. 
From its headquarters in Lawrence, Kan., the association 
provides education, information amd representation to more 
than 15,000 individual members from more than 50 
countries. GCSAA’s mission is to serve its members, 
advance their profession, and enrich the quality of golf and 
its environment.

Here’s something 
worth spreading 
around- 

Scotts Fluid Fertilizer
Scotts Fluid Fertilizer is the answer for golf 
course superintendents and turf managers who 
have asked for a liquid-applied fertilizer. It gives 
a greening response and colour maintenance 
without promoting excessive growth, when used 
as directed. Spray product has a wide range of 
compatibility with commonly used fungicides 
and insecticides.

An Exclusive blend of SAND-AID™
AND MlLORGANITE® FOR OPTIMAL SOIL

Conditioning  and  Fertilizing
Fertilizer/Soil Conditioner/Topdressing Amendment
*  Fused blend of two outstanding materials (3-1-4)
*  Enhanced fertility
*  Better turf quality and color
*  Higher CEC
*  Excellent moisture and nutrient holding capacity
*  Homogenous and consistent particles, sized 

optimally fortopdressing

BA man
Bacterial M anagement 

for C lear, C lean Ponds

Maintains natural microbial balance for clear, 
healthy ponds
Retards scum development and associated odors 
Controls algae growth 
Consumes sediment and particulates 
Stabilizes oxygen levels for healthy aquatic life 
Is safer and more effective than algaecides

BacM an Po nd -S ide Test K it
Contains four tests that help determine precise rates 
for effective, economical applications.

From the company that brings you safe, 
effective, innovative products...PanaSea Plus, 
Sand-Aid, SeaQuential Iron, SeaQuential with 

Micronutrients, Thatch-X and BioBloom.

Emerald 
Isle, Ltd.
1-800-628-G RO W

Call Turfgrass, Inc. (800) 521-TURF
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LEADERS  
IN TURF 

FUNGICIDES
• Touche provides 

long lasting control 
of many major turf 
diseases including 
leaf spot, dollar spot 
and brown patch.

. LESCO offers a 
wide range of products 
for turf and ornamental 
disease control. 
Available in sprayable, 
granular and fertilizer 
combination options.

(800) 321-5325 • Fax (800) 673-3030
LESCO and Touch6 are trademarks of LESCO, Inc.

.......... ......................................................

Classifieds...
To place your Classified Ad contact A 

Patch of Green at (810) 362-1108, or fax your ad 
to (810) 362-1736, or mail your ad to P.O. Box 173, 
Troy, Ml 48099. Payment must accompany ad! 
Charge: $.85 per word. Minimum: $25.00.
Additional charge: borders, bold lettering or special 
setup.

For Sale: 25 hp electric motor with 
centrifical pump. Rebuilt by Weeks Electric 
in Grand Rapids. Perfect condition.
For Sale: 1-year old like new Jacobsen 
Dedos Aerifier, electric motor.
Wanted: Jacobsen spikers.
Call Shadow Ridge in Ionia. 616-527-1180. 
Ask for Jamie.

THIS IS THE SMITH’S 
POOL DECK...

THIS IS THE SMITH’S 
RETAINING WALL...

THIS IS HOW THE SMITHS DID IT ...474-3211
Fendt Builder's Supply has the pavers (many colors and shapes) 
and Keystone self-locking retaining wall systems that can make 
your home a showplace. Call for the name of a dealer near 
you. The Symetry paver and the Keystone retaining walls are 
distributed exclusively through Fendt Dealers. The natural beauty o f stone

Fendt Builder's Supply, Inc.
22005 Gill Road • Farmington Hills, Ml 48335 • 810-474-3211 

3285 West Liberty • Ann Arbor, Ml 48103 • 313-663-4277
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Greater Detroit GCSA 
1996 Calendar

Mid-Michigan Turf Association 
1996 Schedule

June 10 Association Championship Lochmoor Club

July 8 Joint w/WMGCSA Polo Fields

August Dinner Meeting TBD

September TBD TBD

October 7 Turfgrass Fund Raiser 

"The Big Event"

Bay Pointe GC 

Forest Lake CC 

Red Run GC 

Tam O’Shanter CC

October 22 Annual Meeting Maple Lane GC

November GCSAA Seminar 
Topic: Preventative 
Maintenance of Turf Equiment

TBD

December Superintendents Only Birmingham CC

December 6 Xmas Party Cherry Creek GC

Western Michigan GCSA 
1996 Calendar

June 11 Thoroughbred Golf Club

July 8 Polo Fields
(Joint Meeting GDGCSA)

Sept. 30 Gull Lake

Northern Michigan Turf 
Managers Association 
1996 Meeting Schedule

June 3rd Hidden Valley’s Loon GC, Gaylord 
(MTF Fundraiser)

July 16 Alpena Golf Club, Alpena

August 13th The Rose Golf Club, Leroy 
(25th Anniversary of NMTMA)

September 18 Treetops Rick Smith "Signature", 
Gaylord (MTF Fundraiser)

October Boyne Highlands, Harbor Springs 
NMTMA Annual Meeting &
Tuck Tate Championship

June 5 (Wednesday) 
July 17 (Wednesday) 
August 27 (Tuesday) 

September 
October 7 (Monday)

October 22 (Tuesday) 
December 14 (Saturday)

Verona Hills, Bad Axe 
Goodrich CC, Goodrich 
I.M.A. Brookwood, Burton 
No Meeting 
Fall Fund Raiser 
Warwick Hills, Grand Blanc 
Annual Meeting - TBA 
Christmas Party 
Frankenmuth

GREATER DETROIT GOLF COURSE 
SUPERINTENDENTS ASSOCIATION

P.0. BOX 173 • TROY, MICHIGAN 48099 • TEL (810) 362-1108 • FAX (810) 362-1736

APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP
I hereby apply for membership in the Greater Detroit Golf Course 
Superintendents Association, which is an Affiliate Chapter of the 

Golf Course Superintendents Association of America.

Name: Spouse:
Home Address:
City: State: Zip:
Business/Club:

Business Address:
City: State: Zip:
Mailing Address: (Check One) Home Business
Home Phone: Office Phone: Fax:
Are you a GCSAA member?: Are you a CGCS (Certified Supt.)?

PRESENT POSITION
Title of Current Position:

Starting Date of Current Position:

____________________ PAST POSITIONS HELD________________
From/To Title Place of Employment City/State

Each application must be signed (attested) by two members (SUPERINTENDENTS) of 
GDGCSA, who certify as to the reliability of the applicant’s information as stated above.

Attestor: Date:

Attestor: Date:

If accepted, I hereby certify that I will observe the constitution and by-laws of the 
Greater Detroit Golf Course Superintendents Association and the Code of Ethics of the 

Golf Course Superintendents Association of America.

Signature of Applicant: Date:
Do not include a check with this application

FOR GDGCSA USE ONLY
Date Application Rec d: Date Approved:

Amt. Due: Date Paid: Check No:

Class: Membership No.:
Signature (Membership Chairman):
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tstorv
18-hp diesel engine powers 

opacity hydraulic pumps 
2653A to deliver 33  

torque to the reels.

A new

It’s a great story. One that includes hydraulic drive, all­
wheel-power, exceptional stability, and high-torque reel 
motors. The 2653 has proven it can mow where others 
can’t Now, the 2653A builds on that same solid story 
with its new 18-hp diesel engine.

Truth is, a new engine is just the start 
of the 2653A story. Larger-capacity 
hydraulic pumps help deliver 33 percent 
more torque to the reels. You 
think the 2653 eats through 
lush grass? This one’s an

animal. Plus, the higher-capacity system allows you to 
choose between John Deere 26-inch cutting units 
for standard trim work-or new 30-inch versions when 
extra productivity or overhang is desired.

Other 2653A improvements 
include larger automotive- 
type brakes, a more comfortable 
operator’s station, unitized engine 
and transmission, and a one-piece 

hood for simple service access. The 
story just keeps getting better.

N o th ing  R u n s  L ike a  D e e r e ®

The new 2653A is designed to accept both John Deere 26- and 30-inch cutting

(F) Thesier
NEW , USED, 

PARTS, SERVICE 
P IC K -U P  &  DELIVERY  

( 8 0 0 )  8 7 0 -9 7 9 1

Equipment Co. M O N . -  FRI. -  8 a .m . to  6  p.m . 
TH U R S. -  8  a .m . to  7 p.m . 

SAT. - 9 a .m . to  3 p .m . 
( 8 0 0 )  8 7 0 -9 7 9 1

28342 PONTIAC TRAIL 
SOUTH LYON, Ml 48178
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And that's just the beginning. The 

new Tri-King™ offers responsive 

power steering, automatic 3-wheel drive, a 

powerful 19 hp Kubota diesel engine and a 

comfortable new easy-on, easy-off operator's 

area. Cutting widths of 72" and 84" 

and a choice of 5- or 10-blade 

reels make the Tri-King 

versatile. And the 84" 

model still features a 

generous 10" overhang along

with a wide stance for stability and precise 

cutting around traps and flower beds. Switch 

from fixed to floating reels simply by removing 

one bolt. Ask your Jacobsen distributor for a 

demonstration today.

T he Professional's C hoice on T urf.

J A C O B S E N
TEXTRON

Jacobsen Division of Textron Inc.

W.F. MILLER CO. t& m
TURFS INDUSTRIAL EQUIPMENT 

25125 TRANS-X, P.O. BOX 505, NOVI, Ml 48376-0605 
(810) 349-4100 • Fax:(810) 349-0406

P.O. Box 173 
Troy, Ml 48099 
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